Jeanine Nibizi, Minister of Justice

PO Box 1880

Bujumbura

Burundi

Dear Minister,
I am concerned about the wrongful conviction of lawyer Tony Germain Nkina to five years in prison on unfounded charges of “collaboration with rebels who attacked Burundi.”
Tony Germain Nkina was arrested on October 13, 2020 in the northern province of Kayanza, Burundi, accused of collaborating with the armed opposition group, RED-Tabara (Resistance for the Rule of Law). The prosecution has not provided any evidence to substantiate their allegations. Nevertheless, on June 15, 2021 the Court of Kayanza sentenced Tony Germain Nkina to five years in prison and a fine of one million Burundian francs. Amnesty International believes Tony Germain Nkina is being prosecuted solely because of his former human rights work and connections with APRODH, in violation of his rights to freedom of expression and association.
In light of the above, I call upon you to instruct the Prosecutor General of the Republic to ensure that Tony Germain Nkina is immediately and unconditionally released and that all the charges against him are immediately dropped. Pending his release, I urge you to ensure that he has full access to his lawyers and family and is protected from torture and other ill-treatment.
Sincerely,
